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August 18, 2015

Bev Pixley, Senior buyer
County of Humboldt
825 5™ St. Eureka Ca 95501

Re: Measure Z, SCBA purchase

Dear Ms. Pixley,

Per the contract between the County of Humboldt and the Humboldt County Fire Chiefs
Association (HCFCA), Section 2 A, the HCFCA has identified “Scott Safety” as the sole source
manufacturer for the purchase of high pressure Self-Contained Breathing Apparatus (SCBA).
Currently a majority of the fire departments in the county utilize “Scott Safety” SCBA’s for
conducting firefighting operations in atmospheres that are immediately dangerous to life and
health. It is essential that fire departments be able to utilize each other’s compatible SCBA packs
while at fire scenes and are able to recharge and reuse the empty air cylinders.

Additionally several years ago the HCFCA purchased a mobile SCBA air fill trailer through a
grant from Homeland Security that is compatible with refilling “Scott Safety” high pressure
SCBA’s at fire scenes. Numerous “Scott Safety” SCBA’s are already in service throughout the
County and the purchase of additional “Scott Safety” SCBA’s will insure that each fire agency
can operate effectively by being able to use, rotate, refill and mix SCBA high pressure bottles.

Attached are two quotes from separate vendors for “Scott Safety” SCBA’s. We have identified
Allstar Fire Equipment Inc. as the low bidder. Please order the SCBA’s from Allstar as per the
attached bid for the amount of $1,395,500.08 from the Measure Z allocation. The SCBA’s are to
be delivered to the Fortuna Volunteer Fire Department.

Thank you for your attention to this matter and please feel free to contact me with any questions.

AL Ao

Ken Woods, Past President
Humboldt County Fire Chief’s Association









